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It is a new year, and there is a lot on the drawing table.
• 2021 Playgrounds

– Eken Park, Swallowtail Park, Norman Clayton Park, Olin Park and Orchard Ridge Park
– Nature Play Area at Elvehjem Park

• 2021 Park Paving
– Basketball Courts

• Badger Park, Baxter Park, Country Grove Park, Nakoma Park and Tenney Park 
– Paths

• Odana School, Orchard Ridge Path, Orlando Bell Park , Marlborough Park, 
Walnut Grove Park and Wingra park
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It is a new year, and planning and development has a lot on the drawing table. Just a few things to look for in the coming construction season.

5 new playgrounds, including a new one at Olin Turnville, just down the hill from the large shelter.

New basketball courts at five parks, including an improvement that was suggested by students at Badger Rock school for a full court basketball court at Badger Park. Path and drainage improvements at six parks, including the repair of a perennial problem at Marlborough. Which will be a relief to me. 



Chapter 3 Guiding Lenses
Equity

Pumptrack at Aldo Leopold
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One of the things I am most excited about this year is the pump track we will be building at Aldo Leopold Park. At a little over 7,000 square feet, this will be a fun new feature for a wide range of users, from kids just learning to ride on strider bikes to experienced bikers how want to hone their bike handling skills. 




Updates on the 2020 Planning Efforts

Vilas Park Master Plan

Law Park Preliminary Report

Single Track Bicycle Network Feasibility Study
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Although Covid 19 continues to make gathering restrictions make things harder we plow ahead with our planning efforts. 

Vilas Park
Next Community Input Meeting to review and discuss the Draft Final Master Plan will be on November 16th via Zoom (6pm start time) – a registration link will be available shortly on the Parks Projects website.
 
Law Park
Parks staff are currently working with the SmithGroup-led consultant team in finalizing the Lake Monona Waterfront preliminary report. The report will summarize the outcomes of the initial public engagement work for the project and also include a thorough site analysis of the planning area. The report will serve as the basis of future masterplan development, which is anticipated to begin in late 2021/ early 2022.

MadBAT
Parks staff is currently working with our International Mountain Bike Association consultant on finalizing the MadBAT report.  This report will summarize our planning efforts, public engagement, feedback, and contain a final trail network map.  This report and map will serve as the basis for future trail segment budgeting, coordination, public engagement, fund raising, and prioritization.  This final report is anticipated to be complete in late spring 2021 and presented to BPC for adoption.  

More on all three projects in the near future.
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